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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY  25th June, 2007
Motion  No. 8 
Motion:  Cllr. C. Jones
 “This committee calls for a report to outline progress following a visit by the Derelict Site Inspector to the land adjacent to the Old Mill”.
Report:

Section 3 of the Derelict  Sites Act 1990 defines a derelict site as follows:

“In this section “derelict site” means any land (in this section referred to as “the land in question”) which detracts, or is likely to detract, to a material degree from the amenity, character or appearance of land in the neighbourhood of the land in question because of

(a) the existence on the land in question of structures which are in a ruinous, derelict or dangerous condition, or 

(b) the neglected, unsightly or objectionable condition of the land or any structures on the land in question, or

(c) the presence, deposit or collection on the land in question of any litter, rubbish, debris or waste, except where the presence, deposit or collection of such litter, rubbish, debris or waste results from the exercise of a right conferred statute or by common law.”

This site was examined in December 2006 and was found not to be derelict within the definition contained in the Derelict Sites Act.
However the Derelict Sites Inspector recommended that the following works be carried out to prevent the site from becoming Derelict

· Remove old cars and secure site boundary to prevent trespass.

The owner was written to and advised to remove old cars and to secure site boundary to prevent trespass, these works to be carried out within two months from the date of the letter.
The Council received correspondence from the Fitzgerald Group, dated 09/01/2007 stating that a car dismantling company was engaged to remove the cars.

A re-inspection of the site on the 14th June, indicated that all the cars have been removed from the site and the site is secure.  

The Council’s Inspector, is satisfied that the site remains in a non derelict condition and will continue to be monitored to ensure it remains so. 

